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Dear Parents and Carers    

 

As we come to the end of another school year I am amazed at how fast the time has gone. Our 

Year 6 children have visited their secondary schools and are almost ready to move on. Reception 

dazzled us with their class assembly last week. The way they shared their learning was just 

phenomenal.  

 

We have seen some amazing progress academically from children across the school this year with 

everyone making huge gains across the curriculum. We await the Year 6 SATs results later this 

week and will be pleased to share school reports with you at the end of this week. The children 

are putting enormous efforts into school work and this is paying off.  

 

I am sure you would like to join me in expressing enormous thanks to our Gillingstool team – 

teachers, teaching partners and all our support staff have worked incredibly hard for the children. 

This is the first post-pandemic year where we have had a full range of clubs, visit and visitors. Our 

children have had a year full of wonderful experiences and it is exciting to think of more to come 

next year. 

 

I wish you a long and happy summer – let’s hope the sunshine returns.  

 

I look forward to seeing you all again, along with our new reception class in September. 

 

Mrs C Carter   

 

SHUFFLE UP AFTERNOON and MEET THE TEACHER 

 

On the afternoon of Tuesday 11
th
 July our new Reception children will be coming to Stay and 

Play and all the other children will spend the afternoon with their new class teachers on our 

Shuffle Up Afternoon.  

 

We are pleased that our new teachers, Miss Bradshaw and Miss Harries, will be here to meet their 

classes.  

 

Children will head to their new rooms following afternoon registration and will be returning to 

their currrent classes at the very end of the day so they can be picked up from their usual places. 

 

If you would then like to head in to their new classes you will have a chance to say hello to their 

teachers for next year giving you a head start on the new term. 

 

Inspire, Believe, Achieve 

http://www.gillingstool.org.uk/


 

 

TT Rock Star Day 

 

Wednesday 19
th
 July 

donate 50p 

 

Come to school dressed as your TT Rock Star avatar or your favourite 

rock star. 

 

Certificates and prizes for the best dressed in each class.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM SIX 

 

Tuesday 11
th
 July - Shuffle Up Afternoon 

Wednesday 12
th
 July - Summer Disco Parties 

Thursday 13
th
 July - Y6 Production for parents 5pm 

 

Tuesday 18
th
 July - Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.10am 

Wednesday 19
th
 July - TT Rock Star dressing up day 

 

Friday 21
st
 July - Last Day of Term 

 

Friday 1
st
 September – School Closed for INSET day 

 

Monday 4
th
 September – First day of term for all pupils 

 

FOG – FRIEND OF GILLINGSTOOL  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

We invite everyone to join the AGM at  

 

3.30pm on Wednesday 13
th
 September 

in the school hall. 

 

Everyone is welcome. We will be looking for new helpers, committee members and to elect the 

Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary and Treasurer. 

 

This year FOG have provided a class set of glockenspiels for our music lessons, new reading 

records and playtime equipment for every class. 

 

If you can help in anyway please come to the meeting to meet the group. 

 

Tea, Coffee and Chocolate Biscuits provided.   

 

 

 



 

REMINDERS READY FOR NEXT YEAR 

 

Please can we remind parents and children that water is the only drink to be brought into the classroom. 

Squash is allowed in a packed lunch only.  

 

We are also asking for PRIME bottles to stay at home from September as our older children have been 

arguing over who they belong to! 

 

 

HOT CHOC HEROES 

 

 

Our children joining me for Hot Choc with the Head this week   

                      were chosen for outstanding efforts in class, great behaviour and 

                      being good friends to others. 

 

                    Our Over and Above Superstars …  

   

                                            

 

                                                                                       

                                               

                                                  

 

             

                                    

 

Amy  

Elsa  

Aubree  

Harry  

Ben L  

Jaidon  

Louis  



SCHOOL ATTENDANCE  

 

The government have recently published a paper 

‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’.  

 

This recognises that in line with the approach of living with COVID it is important that 

children attend school as often as possible.  

Excellent attendance is fundamental to ensuring that children reach their full potential and 

have the best life chances and opportunities in their future lives. 

 

Prior to the pandemic, we had a target for attendance of 96% as the government understood that there 

may be occasions when children are not well enough to attend.  

 

Our overall attendance currently stands at 92.3% which is showing improvement on last term. 

  

We appreciate that children who have a fever should remain at home and if they have sickness or 

diarrhoea need to stay home for 48 hours but please make sure they return to school  

as soon as they are well enough. 

 

 Colds are common at this time of year but most children with colds are still well enough 

to be in school.  

 

Please call in everyday if you child is not well enough to attend. 

 

We would also like to remind parents that holidays will not be authorised during term time and 

taking holiday may incur a fixed penalty fine. 

 

To encourage good attendance we share weekly attendance data with the children. The class with the 

best attendance each term gets a treat as a reward and those pupils who meet the national average have 

the chance to win a prize. 

 
This Term’s Attendance Data 

 

 YR Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6 

Week 1 79% 95% 93% 92% 88% 98% 93% 

Week 2 93% 93% 93% 97% 97% 95% 89% 

Week 3 91% 95% 89% 89% 95% 90% 94% 

Week 4 95% 93% 90% 98% 93% 93% 95% 

Week 5 95% 95% 98% 96% 93% 98% 97% 

Week 6        

 
Congratulations to Y5 who won pizza last term. 

 

Where is the final pizza of the year heading?  

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


